Roosevelt to Cordell Hull on Indochina

Franklin Roosevelt Memorandum to Cordell Hull, January 24, 1944 from Major Problems in
American Foreign Policy, Volume I1: Since 1914, 4th edition, edited by Thomas G. Paterson and
Dennis Merrill (Lexington, MA: D.C. Heath and Company, 1995), p. 189.

| saw Halifax [Lord Halifax, British ambassador to the United States] last week and told him quite frankly that it was
perfectly true that | had, for over a year, expressed the opinion that Indo-China should not go back to France but that it
should be administered by an international trusteeship. France has had the country-thirty million inhabitants for nearly
one hundred years, and the people are worse off than they were at the beginning.

As a matter of interest, | am wholeheartedly supported in this view by Generalissimo Chiang Kai-shek [of China] and
by Marshal Stalin. | see no reason to play in with the British Foreign Office in this matter. The only reason they seem
to oppose it is that they fear the effect it would have on their own possessions and those of the Dutch. They have never
liked the idea of trusteeship because it is, in some instances, aimed at future independence. This is true in the case of
IndoChina.

Each case must, of course, stand on its own feet, but the case of Indo-China is perfectly clear. France has milked it for
one hundred years. The people of IndoChina are entitled to something better than that.
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